
LORUP/BARBARA CIRCLE STORM WATER AND
SANITARY SEWER PROJECT UPDATE

A project addressing problems with a portion of storm and
sanitary sewer systems in Fort Wright is entering its final stages
of completion. The Illicit Discharge Pilot Project began in
October 2002 and includes homes on Werner Drive, Lorup
Avenue, Olivia Lane, Kentucky Drive and Barbara Circle.

This project was designed to address the Notice of
Violation issued to the City of Fort Wright by the Kentucky
Division of Water (KDOW), due to the presence of raw, untreated
sewage in the creek in the City's Nature Center on Highland Pike
which feeds into Banklick Creek, Licking River and then the Ohio River. Raw sewage can enter
waterways through illicit discharges, which are improper sanitary sewer connections to the storm
water system. These improper connections can occur on both public and private property. Illicit
discharges have led to public health and environmental concerns due to the high levels of pollution in
local streams.

The City of Fort Wright requested the assistance of Sanitation District No.1 to help address
the serious environmental and health problems associated with the sewer systems. The
replacement of storm and sanitary sewer systems on both public and private property was necessary
in order to resolve the problems associated with improper connections. Initial stages of the project
have been completed.

The City of Fort Wright, Sanitation District No.1, and the Northern Kentucky Water District are
presently evaluating bids for utility work for the second half of the project, which will include sanitary
and storm sewer system and water system improvements. This will be the final stage of the project.
Anticipated completion is October 2005.

EASTER EGG HUNT

The Annual Easter Egg Hunt for the children of the City of Fort
Wright will take place at the City Building on Palm Sunday, March
20th at 2:00 PM. There will be a visit from the Easter Bunny and
refreshments will be provided.
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OUT OF SIGHT, OUT OF MIND
Communities nationwide are faced with many challenges to ensure the proper upkeep and

maintenance of one of the largest infrastructure programs in the nation. Current water infrastructure
needs are comparable to the scope and importance of the needs faced by highway and aviation
infrastructures. The challenge of meeting the needs of our wastewater infrastructure requires
spending millions of dollars in order to meet unfunded federal mandates, continue to enable the
economic prosperity of Northern Kentucky, and to continue to protect the environment and public
health throughout our community. SD1's 5-year, $296 million Capital Improvements Program
addresses each of these needs. Continued on Page 2 See Water




